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	DISCUSSION
	

	
	
	
	

	1.
	
	JT updated the position in respect of the Stage C Submission which will confirm the scheme content and commitment from Consort to undertake the scheme.  This is due to be provided from Consort by the 12th May.  Following re-evaluation by the Trust it will form the basis of the reserved matters planning application, which is intended to submitted by August. IF gave a brief update on the changes in the content of the PFI scheme since the last meeting, and in brief this includes a complete new build A+E, rather than a partial new department, the omission of the heartcare unit and other minor changes to departments.
	

	
	
	
	

	2.
	
	DL proceeded to explain the scheme content and the revised DCP (overall site plan).  The PFI components are concentrated at the heart of the site with the removal of the existing tower blocks and the creation of a major new hospital building on the Eccles Road frontage a core priority.  DL illustrated progress with the external appearance of the key buildings, and explained how a traditional palette of materials will be used in a contemporary manner.
	

	
	
	
	

	3.
	
	SG set out the current planning strategy.  Consistent with earlier agreement the PFI elements of this redevelopment will be submitted as reserved matters pursuant to the Outline Planning Approval.  It is expected that the revised DCP (masterplan) will be submitted shortly as a replacement for the earlier notional plan and in accordance with the conditions.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	The full reserved matters details will follow in August.  The expectation is that given negotiation/consultation to date the Council will be in a position to approve these details, within a 13 week period – with a decision anticipated by November/December 2006 at the latest.  
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	There is no intention at this stage to apply for any additional development e.g. the possible Cancer Centre, as no commitment has been made.  The DCP will however highlight those parts of the site where future ‘development’ might take place.  In any event any such development will be subject to future town planning applications being prepared and approved.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Councillor Ainsworth and Councillor Heywood were both concerned about how such additional development will be catered for in terms of car parking and access.  It is understood that the capped car parking numbers of 1942 cannot be increased without further approval and that this will be fully scrutinised in due course.  Councillor Ainsworth emphasised that the site must have a finite capacity and that locally the Trust can expect detailed scrutiny of any such proposals.  Both Councillors reiterated concerns about junction capacities around the site.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	The traffic flows around the site will be tested and agreed with the council as part of the TIA. Unfortunately the scoping study submitted some time ago to the council had not yet been agreed to allow the TIA to commence. CF agreed to investigate and progress this further.
	CF

	
	
	
	

	4.
	
	In terms of consultation SG provided an outline paper explaining the approach.   For town planning purposes it is proposed to provide a householder leaflet highlighting progress on the scheme and raising awareness that a detailed planning application is imminent.  The leaflet will be distributed to local residential and business property within a 1 mile radius.  The leaflet will be distributed at the end of May early June and be followed by exhibitions at local venues.
	MW

CF

TY

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Members agreed to review leaflet content before distribution, SCC officers, Trust Board and Consort will all need to approve content.  Draft will be distributed for comment within the week.
	TY

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Michelle Forsyth at the Trust will need to co-ordinate with wider Trust consultation obligations.
	MF

TRUST

	
	
	
	

	
	
	CF highlighted the need to reach a wider audience.  An advertorial in local press was agreed as a valid approach.  It was also agreed to ensure that Community Committees across Salford are updated.
	TRUST

SCC

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Councillor Heywood was keen to see a poster campaign possibly in local bus stops to advertise the exhibitions.  This should be investigated.
	TRUST

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Following this ‘pre application’ consultation it is intended that the formal application will be accompanied by a report on consultation outcomes and findings.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	The planning statement will ensure that issues raised are addressed.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	A second leaflet and follow up exhibition on the detail of the scheme is proposed.  This will greatly assist understanding of the project at the statutory consultation stage.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	CF proposed a Members briefing showing City-wide interests to be better informed.  SG explained that this had been well received on other major projects and suggested that timing prior to the application being submitted will be appropriate.
	SCC

CF TO CONFIRM

	
	
	
	

	
	
	CF was keen to understand how all the elements of reserved matters are being submitted and asked for an explanation of the scheme’s coming forward.  The Trust have a number of schemes e.g. Day Theatres, A&E extension, CSB refurbishment and the timing of these applications needs to be understood.  If the Trust are able to produce an overall plan this will be helpful.  SG explained that these projects need to be highlighted within the DCP.
	TRUST/TY

	
	
	
	

	5.
	
	A number of  other issues were raised by Cllr Ainsworth:

Education

He would like reassurance on the context of this element and how it relates to existing provision. Mike Dance explained the innovative proposals for teaching. These will be set out in the application.  

Housing 

Provision of residential accommodation is not a part of the PFI. The Trust need to explain their strategy for dealing with existing tenants during the redevelopment programme.

Cycling

Greater explanation of how movement and storage is being provided will be required.  

Generator/Incinerator

Concern was raised about the possibility of a new generator being required with a significant flue at the site entrance. This may be complicated with current proposals to extend the existing incinerator facility. Clarity on these proposals is required. 

 
	Trust/ Consort

Trust
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	Next meeting – 18th July – Hope Hospital (TBC)
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